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Glen Osmond and Fullarton Road 
Intersection Upgrade 

 

Dear Resident/ Property Owner/ Business Owner, 

The Australian and South Australian governments have announced the preferred concept designs 

for two important intersection upgrades along the Fullarton Road corridor, worth almost $100 

million combined. 

Both governments have jointly committed $61 million and $35 million, on a 50:50 basis, to upgrade the 

Fullarton Road intersections with Cross Road and Glen Osmond Road, respectively. 

The Glen Osmond and Fullarton Road Intersection Upgrade project is expected to support approximately 

50 jobs per year, averaged over the life of the construction period. 

Your views are important 

A concept design has been developed for the upgrade, taking into consideration feedback received from 

local residents and businesses in the first stage of consultation for the project. 

The concept design is now available for public comment and has been developed to encompass project 

objectives, design criteria, community and stakeholder feedback to date and the outcomes of 

environmental, social, safety, economic and preliminary site investigations. 

The proposed treatments include: 
 

 Widening of Fullarton Road to provide an additional (third) dedicated through traffic lane on each side 
of Fullarton Road through the intersection 

 Widening on Glen Osmond Road to provide an additional (second) dedicated right turn lane from 
Glen Osmond Road onto Fullarton Road for traffic travelling northbound, and a longer right turn lane 
on Glen Osmond Road for traffic turning onto Fullarton Road to travel southbound 

 Relocating and indenting Bus Stop 5 on Glen Osmond Road east of the intersection 

 Removal of the right turn lanes on Fullarton Road travelling into Glen Osmond Road (right turn 
movements to be prohibited at all times) 

 A sheltered right turn lane will be provided on Fullarton Road at the junction with Campbell Road. This 
will provide an alternate route for vehicles travelling south along Fullarton Road wanting to access the 
Arkaba Medical Centre via Campbell Road and Collins Street 

 Installation of a pedestrian refuge on Fullarton Road between Gladstone Street and Campbell Road 

 Realignment of Main Avenue to relocate the junction at Glen Osmond Road approximately 35 to 40 
metres south-east from its current location, which will incorporate a sheltered lane for vehicles turning 
right from Glen Osmond Road 

 Pavement construction and surfacing 

 New and upgraded traffic signals 



 

 

 

  

 LED road lighting for the extent of the works 

 New line marking and drainage. 
 

Several existing constraints also informed the development of the preferred concept design. These 

included: 

 Reducing impacts to surrounding businesses and residents including safe access, car parking and 
management of future construction impacts 

 Reducing the extent of private property acquisition 

 Retaining surrounding vegetation and heritage features. 
 

How to get involved 

To view the draft concept design and provide feedback, please visit the project website at: 

www.dit.sa.gov.au/glenosmond_fullarton. You can also speak with a member of the project team by calling 

1300 794 880 OR Write to GPO Box 1533, Adelaide SA 5001. 

A project information session also will be held in early 2021, the consultation period for feedback on the 

concept designs will be open until COB 28 February 2021. 

All feedback received from the community will be reviewed and considered by the project team. 

What’s next? 

 
Project design work will continue in the coming months with early works anticipated to commence by early-
2021. Major construction works are scheduled to commence in 2021, with project completion expected in 
mid-2022, weather permitting. 
 
If you require further information or would like to register your interest in the project, please visit the project 

website, email dit.communityrelations@sa.gov.au or telephone 1300 794 880. 

Kind regards, 

Glen Osmond and Fullarton Road Intersection Upgrade project team 

http://www.dit.sa.gov.au/glenosmond_fullarton
mailto:dit.communityrelations@sa.gov.au

